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ANBI
The Foundation known as “STICHTING AMORC GROOTLOGE VAN DE ALOUDE MYSTIEKE ORDE ROSAE CRUCIS, de Aloude Mystieke Orde Rosae Crucis”, Dutch Chamber of Commerce number 41198433, is registered with the Dutch tax authority as an “algemeen nut beogende instelling (ANBI)”. This means that the Foundation is tax excempt for gifts and bequests. Each gift will be used only for the Foundation. 
 
Goal
A.M.O.R.C. is a philosophical school aiming to perpetuate the teachings belonging to the mystical Tradition. The AMORC has a practical curriculum. The programme gives the student access to a broad field of knowledge. A wide variety of subjects will be presented, from metaphisics and psychology to philosophy and science. The emphasis is on self-motivation, tolerance, freedom of thought and individual responsibility. The motto of Stichting AMORC is: The greatest tolerance possible within the strictest independence.
Board composition and remuneration policy 
The board of Stichting AMORC consisted in 2024 of five persons: the President, the Secretary, the Treasurer and two Directors. These functions are fulfilled by respectively mrs. E.N. van Trigt, mrs. Y. Duivenman, mr. H.C. van der Horst, mr. R.R. Gersie and mrs. C.J.A.A. Van Eeckhaute. The members of the Board do not receive remuneration, but they are entitled to compensation for expenses of accommodation and travel in the exercise of their function. Mr. J.M. Schillhorn van Veen has been appointed by the board as Chief Executive Officer. The office workers receive a salary. 

Report on activities and financial accountability 
The financial accountability of Stichting AMORC can be found in the Balance Sheet and the Statement of Income and Expenses. AMORC publishes the quarterly journal De Roos. In 2024 many public and members-only meetings in the Netherlands, Belgium, Surinam en Caribean Netherlands have been held both in-person and on-line. CEO Michiel Schillhorn van Veen was invited to give presentations for the AMORC Australasian Convention in Singapore, Adelaide and Auckland. November 30th the annual Mystical Day was organized, this time in Naarden. Many activities for members are planned in the coming year, amongst them a trip to Ghana in autumn. Membership was stable and the Friends of AMORC group is growing. The year closed with a positive financial result.
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